
Dear IHM Parents of K-8th grade students,

On your February Smart Tuition invoice you will see a charge for a $60 HSA
Fee.  

This is the second and final payment to fulfill your annual HSA fee of $120
per family. Your contribution to the IHM Home and School Association is used
to help fund HSA sponsored activities and school contributions throughout
the year as well as the Parish Assessment. 

If you have specific questions or are interested in learning more about the
HSA budget, please attend a monthly HSA meeting. The meetings are open
to all IHM families and are typically held on the first Tuesday of every month
at 7:00 p.m. Please note, due to no school on March 6th, our next meeting is
scheduled for Tuesday March 13th at 7:00 p.m.  

Thank you,

HSA Board of Directors

Sandra Splinter BonDurant, President 
Mike Lipski, Vice President
Matt Matenaer, Treasurer 
Christina Engelhart, Secretary 


